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September 15, 2018   
 
 
RESIDENTS AT LOWER McLAUGHLIN LAKE TO VOLUNTARILY EVACUTE 
 
 
Hoke County Emergency Management has advised that the Kaco dam near the McLaughlin Lake area 
will likely overflow its banks due to Tropical Storm Florence. 
 
Residents in this area are encouraged to VOLUNTARILY EVACUTE from this area.  Levels are 
expected to exceed those seen with Hurricane Matthew.  
 
Now is the time to take shelter. The shelters at Don Steed, Sandy Grove, and West Hoke have space 
for residents. If you feel you are in need of relocation, take action now. 
 
Current open shelters in Hoke County include: 
 
West Hoke Middle School 200 Aberdeen Rd, 

Raeford 
No Pets 
Special Needs Assistance Available 

Sandy Grove Middle School
  

300 Chason Rd, 
Lumber Bridge 

No Pets 
No Special Needs Assistance Available 

Don Steed Elementary 
School 

800 Phillippi Church 
Rd, Raeford 

Pet Shelter On Site 
Special Needs Assistance Available 

 
Information on Hoke County Shelters, as well as all emergency storm information, can be found online 
at ReadyHoke.org.  The Hoke County Emergency Operations Center can be reached at 910-848-4646. 
 
 
 


